




 

OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK 

129 North Second Street 

Yakima, Washington  98901 

Phone (509) 575-6037 • Fax (509) 576-6614 

 
 

 
CITY OF YAKIMA 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING 
96th AVE & TIETON DRIVE ANNEXATION 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Yakima City Council will conduct a Public Hearing 
on Tuesday, July 2, 2019, at 6 p.m. or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard, 
in the Council Chambers at City Hall located at 129 North 2nd Street, Yakima, WA to 
consider the annexation, located in the vicinity of 96th Avenue and Tieton Drive. 
 
Any citizen wishing to comment on this request is invited to attend such public meeting 
and voice their approval or disapproval of the annexation or contact the City Council in 
the following manner:   
 

1) Send a letter via regular mail to “Yakima City Council, 129 N. 2nd Street, 
Yakima, WA  98901”; or,  
2) E-mail your comments to citycouncil@yakimawa.gov.  Include in the e-mail 
subject line, “96th & Tieton Annexation.”  Please also include your name and 
mailing address. 

 
Dated this 7th day of June, 2019. 

 
Sonya Claar Tee, CMC 

City Clerk 
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From: Ibarra, Rosalinda
To: Maxey, Lisa; Calhoun, Joseph
Subject: FW: 96th & Tieton Annexation
Date: Monday, February 04, 2019 2:53:58 PM
Attachments: image001.png

image004.png

FYI – for the record.
 
Rosalinda Ibarra
Community Development Administrative Assistant
 

 

email-sig

 
This email is a public record of the City of Yakima and is subject to public disclosure unless exempt under the Washington
Public Records Act.  This email is subject to the State Retention Schedule.

 

From: Price, Cally 
Sent: Monday, February 04, 2019 2:53 PM
To: Ibarra, Rosalinda <Rosalinda.Ibarra@yakimawa.gov>; Davenport, Joan
<Joan.Davenport@yakimawa.gov>
Subject: FW: 96th & Tieton Annexation
 
Please include as part of public comments
 
 
Cally Price
Assistant to the City Manager
City Manager, Mayor, and Council office

129 North 2nd Street
Yakima, WA 98901
Phone: 509-575-6040
Fax: 509-576-6335
www.yakimawa.gov
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE:  This email account is public domain.  Any correspondence from or to this email
account may be a public record.  Accordingly, this email in whole or in part may be subject to disclosure pursuant
to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party. 
 
From: Blake Scully [mailto:scullyb164@gmail.com] 
Sent: Monday, February 4, 2019 9:55 AM
To: City Council <City.Council@YAKIMAWA.GOV>
Subject: 96th & Tieton Annexation
 
I am writing today to voice my concern with the proposed annexation of 9.32 acres in the
vicinity of 96th Avenue and Tieton Drive. I am urging you to vote against the recent petition
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to proceed with annexation for the land in the area of 96th Avenue and Tieton Dr. With the
recent budget difficulties the City of Yakima now is not the time to add an additional
workload to our public services, with minimal addition to the tax base. I have seen first hand
the long wait times for city residents to receive basic police services. It is not uncommon for
citizens to have to wait well over 3, sometimes 6-8 hours just to speak to a police officer to
make a report. On some occasions citizens are called back and told that an officer would be
unable to respond and to call back tomorrow. This to me is unacceptable and shows that with
current budget cuts and an understaffed police department, the City of Yakima does NOT need
to add any additional workload until the level of service can be increased for the current
citizens of the City of Yakima. Furthermore, the current staffing of the fire department can not
support any additional workload created by annexation. Like the police department, the fire
department has been the victim of recent city budget cuts. This makes me fear that the level of
service I receive will be impacted by adding the additional workload. Lastly, the public works
division struggles to keep up with keeping the infrastructure in the city operational in a timely
manner currently. 
 
I do not believe that the city is in a position financially or with its services to add any
additional workload and I fear that the level of service currently provided will decrease with
the additional workload. 
 
Blake Scully
Yakima



From: Price, Cally
To: Maxey, Lisa
Subject: RE: 96th & Tieton Annexation
Date: Wednesday, February 06, 2019 10:52:19 AM
Attachments: image002.png
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I believe it is ncraig@westvalleyfire.com
 
Cally Price
Assistant to the City Manager
City Manager, Mayor, and Council office

129 North 2nd Street
Yakima, WA 98901
Phone: 509-575-6040
Fax: 509-576-6335
www.yakimawa.gov
NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE:  This email account is public domain.  Any correspondence from or to this email
account may be a public record.  Accordingly, this email in whole or in part may be subject to disclosure pursuant
to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party. 
 
From: Maxey, Lisa 
Sent: Wednesday, February 6, 2019 10:32 AM
To: Price, Cally <Cally.Price@yakimawa.gov>
Subject: FW: 96th & Tieton Annexation
 
Hi Cally,
 
Could you please provide me the email address that this comment from Nathan Craig was
sent from? It’s not showing in the message.
 
Thanks!
 

 Lisa Maxey
 Planning Specialist
 Planning Division
 p: 509.576.6669
 129 North 2nd Street, Yakima, Washington, 98901

 
 
From: Ibarra, Rosalinda 
Sent: Monday, January 28, 2019 10:04 AM
To: Maxey, Lisa <Lisa.Maxey@YAKIMAWA.GOV>; Calhoun, Joseph
<Joseph.Calhoun@YAKIMAWA.GOV>
Subject: FW: 96th & Tieton Annexation
 
fyi
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Rosalinda Ibarra
Community Development Administrative Assistant
 

email-sig

 
This email is a public record of the City of Yakima and is subject to public disclosure unless exempt under the Washington
Public Records Act.  This email is subject to the State Retention Schedule.

 

From: Price, Cally 
Sent: Monday, January 28, 2019 9:36 AM
To: Ibarra, Rosalinda <Rosalinda.Ibarra@yakimawa.gov>; Davenport, Joan
<Joan.Davenport@yakimawa.gov>
Subject: FW: 96th & Tieton Annexation
 
Please add to the record.
 
 
Cally Price
Assistant to the City Manager
City Manager, Mayor, and Council office

129 North 2nd Street
Yakima, WA 98901
Phone: 509-575-6040
Fax: 509-576-6335
www.yakimawa.gov
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE:  This email account is public domain.  Any correspondence from or to this email
account may be a public record.  Accordingly, this email in whole or in part may be subject to disclosure pursuant
to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party. 
 
From: Craig, Nathan 
Sent: Friday, January 25, 2019 10:40 AM
To: City Council <City.Council@YAKIMAWA.GOV>
Subject: 96th & Tieton Annexation
 
City Council-

I am writing to submit comments on the proposed annexation at 96th Ave and Tieton Drive, these
comments are for disapproval of this proposed annexation.
 
This annexation does not fit into the City of Yakima Comprehensive Plan’s criteria of accepting
annexation requests that resolve irregular boundaries; in-fact, this annexation would create an

irregular boundary.  Currently the city/county line is 96th Ave, this annexation would create a bump
out of seven parcels across the current line which will make the boundary irregular and confusing at
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best.  Previously this occurred further north of this proposed annexation on 96th Ave and now 8N,

10N, 12N and 14N 96th Ave are all within the city limits yet on the west side of 96th Ave.  This was a
mistake that at the time the District thought would not be approved due to creating an irregular
boundary however, the land was annexed and now sits as a small bump out on what used to be a
straight boundary line.  Interestingly enough the home that was built for this previous annexation
belongs to a City of Yakima employee and this new proposed annexation has a home belonging to a
previous city council member.
 
Because this proposed annexation will further disturb what was an easily identified and straight
boundary, the Fire District requests you reject this proposal on the basis of the annexation not
meeting your criteria for resolving irregular boundaries.
 
If you have any questions or concerns please contact me.
Respectfully,
 
Nathan Craig
Fire Chief
Yakima County Fire District 12
10000 Zier Rd.
Yakima, WA 98908
P: 509-966-3111
F: 509-966-4939
 



From: Ibarra, Rosalinda
To: Maxey, Lisa; Calhoun, Joseph
Subject: FW: 96th & TIETON ANNEXATION
Date: Wednesday, January 23, 2019 11:26:31 AM

FYI

Rosalinda Ibarra
Community Development Administrative Assistant

This email is a public record of the City of Yakima and is subject to public disclosure unless exempt under the
Washington Public Records Act.  This email is subject to the State Retention Schedule.

-----Original Message-----
From: Price, Cally
Sent: Wednesday, January 23, 2019 11:26 AM
To: Davenport, Joan <Joan.Davenport@yakimawa.gov>; Ibarra, Rosalinda <Rosalinda.Ibarra@yakimawa.gov>
Subject: FW: 96th & TIETON ANNEXATION

For the record

Cally Price
Assistant to the City Manager
City Manager, Mayor, and Council office
129 North 2nd Street
Yakima, WA 98901
Phone: 509-575-6040
Fax: 509-576-6335
www.yakimawa.gov

NOTICE OF PUBLIC DISCLOSURE:  This email account is public domain.  Any correspondence from or to this
email account may be a public record.  Accordingly, this email in whole or in part may be subject to disclosure
pursuant to RCW 42.56, regardless of any claim of confidentiality or privilege asserted by an external party. 

-----Original Message-----
From: Charlie [mailto:clhines57@gmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, January 23, 2019 6:13 AM
To: City Council <City.Council@YAKIMAWA.GOV>
Subject: 96th & TIETON ANNEXATION

Honorable City Council,

I wholeheartedly support the annexation. Now is the right time to annex.

THANK YOU,
Charlie Hines
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